
Speedwatch Report 
Parish Council 22nd July 2021 

During June we ran 10 sessions totalling 6.5 hours, a further 3 sessions were cancelled due 

to rain, a total of 1446 vehicles passed during the sessions, 49 were recorded over the speed 

limit (3.99%), fastest was 54mph, one of the vehicles recorded did not have current road 

tax. 

Two of the sessions recorded over 10% of passing vehicles speeding, one of those was the 

first session since lockdown which had 13.9% of passing vehicles speeding, drivers had 

obviously got used to us not being there. 

During June, owing to operator health issues and personal commitments, only three 

volunteers were available to carry out sessions, the situation will probably be similar during 

July, there were 13 sessions planned during July, weather permitting, however five have 

been cancelled due to weather or an operator becoming unavailable. 

Until the end of the school term we are concentrating on running the sessions at Glebe 

Orchard and Parsonage Croft, mainly at school start and finish times. 

A summary of the statistics for June sessions can be viewed on the Parish Council website in 

the ‘Reports to meetings’ section 

 

Colin Boylett. 


